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Welcome SPRING!

      Hello Everyone,  

      As my term as SJD is coming to an end, I 

would like to thank everyone for your support and 

help during the last 8 years.  The dedicated 

members of my board have worked very hard to 

keep the judging community active, informed and 

benefitting the gymnastics community. These people 

have dedicated countless hours to make Texas 

gymnastics the best it can be.  My life has been 

blessed to work with these dedicated caring 

individuals.  

I would like to thank all the meet directors that 

have made Judge’s Cup, Texas Challenge and the 

Xtravaganza such a huge success.  They have made 

each meet special with fun themes for the athletes 

and judges.  Each meet has been made special and 

unique in some way.  I am so proud of the Athletes 

and Coaches and Judges that have represented us at 

the National Judges Cup.  They have truly made 

Texas proud.  Our Xtravaganza meet has been a 

huge success and provided us with the means to give 

Texas judges clinics, aide to volunteers, and financial 

discounts to Symposium, Regional and National 

Congress.  I am so grateful for the wonderful gyms 

that have been opened to us and the parents who 

have helped NAWGJ with their events.  

     I would like to thank all the TA’s that have 

helped to get us all certified.  Along with all the 

people that have helped with the giving of the tests. 

Their dedication helps keep us afloat. 

Thank you to everyone that has helped with the 

clinics that have kept Texas up to date.  From GAT 

to our local clinics,  we have done our best to keep 

coaches and judges up to date with the latest 

information available.  Thank you to the clinicians 

who took time to put together great lectures.  

Thank you to the Gyms for allowing us to use their 

facilities. Thank you to the membership for showing 

up.  A special thank you to Cheryl Cupples and the 

GAT organization for providing  exemplary 

education every year.  Their support of all 

gymnastics organizations has made Texas the great 

state for gymnastics that it is.  We are so grateful 

to have such a wonderful place for our luncheon to 

make the trip valuable for those that are able to 

attend.  

I would also like to thank all the Meet Directors that 

helped to take care of our volunteers with food and 

parking.   A special thank you to Jerit Pogue, for 



Humbly & Gratefully, 

Carol Williams 

I would also like to thank all the Meet Directors that 

helped to take care of our volunteers with food and 

parking.   A special thank you to Jerit Pogue, for going 

the extra mile and also helping with housing and reception 

for the volunteers. Many of these meets would not be as 

successful without our judges dedicating their time to 

volunteer.  

     I am also grateful for all the organizations that 

keep us employed as judges. Thank you to USAG, Texas 

High School Association, Taaf, Sokal NCAA and College 

Club.  We are both proud and lucky to get to serve you.  

     Most of all I would like to thank our membership 

for all the volunteer hours spent at Judges Cups,  

State, Regional, and National meets, along with Special 

Olympics and clinic helpers.  Without everyone’s help we 

would not have been able to provide all the services that 

Texas Gymnastics provides for its membership.  Our 

members have sacrificed their personal time and many 

hours for the love of the sport of gymnastics.  The list 

could go on and on but it takes a strong community to 

keep gymnastics strong in Texas. 

Lastly, I would like to thank Bonnie Crawford for 

stepping up to the plate to take my place as SJD. I 

believe her strong computer skills can help to launch our 

organization to the next level.  Please communicate with 

her about any concerns or ideas you may have. She has a 

big heart and a listening ear.  I know our judges will be 

in good hands.   

Thank you all for this rewarding experience.  



SJD Elections 

The Passing of 

the Torch!
On behalf of Texas NAWGJ & our amazing gymnastics community,  

THANK YOU CAROL  
for your incredible leadership, support & guidance to our TX 

NAWGJ Organization!  Your encouragement, character and 

positive spirit have touched us all and as you move onto other 

phases, know how much we appreciate you and your HARD 

WORK!! 

Congratulations to Bonnie Crawford on being the new TX State 

Judging Director for 2019-2023.  Your dedication and 

commitment to the sport and the gymnastics community is 

evident and we look forward to supporting you in your new 

position! 

 



Diane Callison 
It’s been an honor and a pleasure to work with you 

for so many years! 

You will be missed by your NAWGJ family! 

We wish you joy &  happiness in all you do. 

Much love to you and your family. 

Best wishes & Godspeed!



West Texas is planning to honor Jackie 
& her years of service to our gymnastics 

community at Judges Cup.

Jackie 

Stumpff
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 yearly CPE 
records are now 

due!!
Send to bonnie @ 
KBEMSK@swbell.net
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